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Department Chair Meeting – May 7, 2013
Department Budgets Q & A
Monthly Budget Reports
Q:
What is the purpose of these reports?

A:
The monthly budget reports provide budget managers with transaction details to review for errors and to monitor year-to-date balances for discretionary budgets.

Q:
What’s a “discretionary” budget?

A:
Discretionary budgets are those line items within a department budget that are controlled and maintained at the department level and generally include everything except regular salaries, hourly teaching salaries, and employer-paid benefits.  The department has the “discretion” to redesignate use of these line items.
Q:
So, what is included in the report?

A:
Examples of line items:  hourly instructional assistants, student workers, office supplies, memberships/dues, inter-departmental charges (e.g. copy center charges), maintenance agreements, equipment.  The report is organized by the “cost center” and “activity” components of the 21-digit general ledger (GL) account number. An instructional division may have multiple cost centers and within each cost center there may be several activities or departments.

For each GL account, you will find:

· Allocated Budget

· Individual expenditure transactions

· Encumbrances (committed amounts that haven’t yet been paid)

· Current available balance

NOTE:   The tool used to generate these reports (XGLR) has experienced a degradation issue resulting from a recent software conversion.  Users are advised to ignore amounts reported in “Future Totals” and “Fiscal Totals”; amounts in “Current Period Totals” and “To Date Totals” are accurate.
Q:
When/how do I get the report?
A:
The first report for a fiscal year is distributed after the Adopted Budget has been entered into the Datatel system, approximately mid-October.  Thereafter, reports will be sent out monthly around the middle of the month.  The reports are sent electronically in a PDF format via e-mail to the individuals designated as the division/department budget manager.

Q:
What do I do if a transaction looks incorrect?

A:
General Fund transactions (Fund 11):  Questionable payroll transactions should be reported to Leetha in the Payroll Department (ext. 3173); all other inquiries may be directed to the Business Services Director (ext. 3206).

Categorical/grant transactions (Fund 12):  questions may be directed to Linda Kohler in the Business Office (ext. 3984).

Q:
I don’t have enough money… now what?

A:
Budget managers are responsible for ensuring expenditures do not exceed available budgeted resources.  Extenuating circumstances do arise – an increase to an annual membership, an unexpected repair.  You should immediately alert your dean, who will assist you with the best solution.
